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Transport Access Program 
Banksia Station Upgrade  

Project Update  November 2020 

Transport for NSW is upgrading Banksia Station to make it easier for everyone to access, including people 
with a disability or limited mobility, parents/carers with prams, and customers with luggage.  

Upcoming work 

Site set up started in October and work will continue in November.  

Activities will include: 

• installing temporary fencing and hoarding in the station underpass and on station platforms  

• demolition work in the station underpass, subject to approval 

• excavating and trenching on Hattersley Street for new stormwater drainage 

• excavating and constructing new kerb and stormwater drainage on Railway Street 

• piling work on Railway Street and Hattersley Street for new lift pits 

• early building work to the station building on Platform 2 and 3, subject to approval  

• the removal of one tree on Hattersley Street 

• installing a new electrical transformer within the grassy area on Taylor Avenue.  

Equipment to be used includes jackhammers, demolition saw, piling rig, tipper trucks, plant station excavator, 
tipper trucks, flatbed truck for deliveries and hand tools. 

Traffic control will be in place intermittently to ensure safe pedestrian and vehicle movements around the 
worksite. Some on street parking in surrounding streets may be temporarily used by trucks for deliveries. 
 
Wherever possible, measures to reduce noise will be used including turning equipment off when not in use, 
positioning equipment as far away from residents and businesses as possible, using non-tonal reversing 
beepers and stopping work for respite periods. 

Temporary parking impacts and construction laydown areas  

From Monday 16 November to mid-2021, 15 on street parking spaces will be temporarily impacted to 
allow for construction vehicles to move safely around the site and for deliveries. The temporary loss of 
parking includes:  

• three parking spaces on Taylor Avenue 

• 12 parking spaces on Hattersley Street. 

We apologise for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience while we complete this work. 
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A temporary laydown area will also be put in place on the grass area near the station between Taylor Avenue 
and Subway Road to store equipment and construction materials. This area will also be used as a work zone 
to install footings for an electrical transformer. 

Please see map below for more details. 

 

Construction hours  

Standard construction hours are 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm on Saturdays.  

For the safety of staff, rail customers and the community, some work may be completed outside standard 
construction hours. Nearby residents and businesses will be notified before any work outside these hours 
takes place. 

Keep in touch 

We will continue to keep the community informed with regular project notifications and frequent online 
updates published to the project website www.transport.nsw.gov.au/banksia.  

If you would like to be added to the project distribution list, or for more information about the Banksia 
Station Upgrade, please contact us on 1800 684 490 or email projects@transport.nsw.gov.au.   

For all urgent enquiries or complaints regarding construction activities, please call our 24-hour 
Construction Response Line on 1800 775 465. 
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